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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 18th May 2019 at North Euston Hotel, Fleetwood
Present as per Register

1 Apologies and Roll Call

The Roll Call was taken and apologies noted.

2 Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 19th May 2018 at North Euston Hotel were taken as read and proposed as a true record by St Helens and seconded by Liverpool St Andrews.

3 Matters Arising

There were no matters arising

4 Secretary’s Report

The Secretary provided the following report:

‘Madam President, Mr Chieftain, Rev Chaplain, fellow executive, delegates, friends.

Our year began with the Council meeting and AGM being held in the North Euston Hotel.  Stuart Ross very kindly provided the music again for the Friday night dance.  The AGM was held in a new room beyond the bar with some comfortable armchairs!  Stuart Ross was installed as President and Jackie White as Vice President.  We had a novel approach to the reply to the Toast to the President and Chieftain at the dinner with a double act by Stuart and Ken. The floor resounded to the sound of an augmented Hoghton band – with a lady violinist. 

Sunday was the feast of Pentecost and Our Chaplain led the Service with Sam Smith carrying the flag instead of Stuart – who was reading as President.  Sandy explained to us the mysteries of Pentecost and how salvation could be achieved in the modern pluralistic society.  He also emphasised that gifts – including practical and manual ones – given to us by God - should be used in the Service of God.  What better celebration of the god given talents among the Federation could we have than the Festival of Music Arts and Crafts?

In November we held another very successful and enjoyable Federation Highland Ball at the Ellesmere Port Civic Centre.  From the large number of members attending there was very good feedback the catering especially the new food table arrangements.  Very positive comments were expressed about the Ian Muir band – one of the best in terms of tunes and tempo that we have had for years. 

The Festival was held at Rainhill High School with Secretary Phyl Barlow in charge.  Again the adjudicators’ reports suggested work of high quality and the Ceilidh was a great success with a wide range of acts.  The local band, Clan Wallace, filled the refurbished hall and the school with two different sets during the day and their playing was much appreciated by all.  I said in last year’s report that I wondered what the 2018’s Roaring forties would develop into – I was not disappointed - it was entitled ‘Some kind of Dancing’ and involved everyone in the room.  For many maybe their only exercise of the year!!  The Festival was by all accounts a great success and again one of the best for a number of years – we go from strength to strength.  Again we were supported by the Hoghton Band.  Many thanks are due to Phyl, David & Jean, Betty, Ann, the committee and the many willing stewards and assistant stewards without whom the event cannot take place, led by Chris.

The Bowls Competition was held on 11th May last week with 24 members enjoying a bright sunny day and a very tight competition with a nail biting finish as you will see from the results and points.  The winner was Sheila Dunbar (Helsby) 50 points, joint second were Mary Unsworth (Maghull) and Chris Makin (Nantwich) 49 points and in third place was Roger Bestwick (Eccles) 48 points.  

Our thanks to Gavin McNeill from Frodsham for standing in and running the event on the day and a special mention to Andy Ankers who is still involved in preparing the scoresheet, score cards etc. without which the day would not have gone very smoothly.  Thanks must also go to Jean Johnson for being in charge of the catering and the excess of income went to the Macular Degeneration Clinic at Countess of Chester hospital.

The editor of the Newsletter, Colin Spence, has continued to encourage you to send in contributions to the Newsletter – news, information, gossip, anecdotes and stories.  The work of an editor is a thankless task so thanks to those societies who appointed a correspondent and a plea for more contributions please.

There have been four Council Meetings in the year.  We are indebted to West Derby, Liverpool Scots Association, Maghull and Deeside for hosting them.  Following consultation it has been agreed to reduce the number of Council meetings to three per year from now on.

Our President, Stuart, our Chieftain, Ken, and their partners have represented the Federation at a large number of events, dinners and Presidents’ night during the year and well supported each other.  It has been a full year for them and they have performed their duties with enthusiasm and consideration for everyone.

Yet again this year we have seen the passing of a number of former officers of the Federation and stalwart members of Societies and in particular the Assistant Secretary Rob Adams and former President and Festival Secretary Mona Charnley.  We should always remember the contributions they made to the Federation and it is a tribute to their dedication that the Federation continues to flourish.

May I finish by thanking all my fellow Executive members and all officers of the Federation for their hard work over the year and everyone for a very warm, affectionate and happy atmosphere - long may it continue?  The President thanked John for ‘his lovely address.’

5 Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented the audited accounts for the year ended 2018 and made the following report:

You should all have seen the balance sheet showing an excess of £ 1,002.60 on the year.

The profit on the Ball last November helped against the loss on the Festival earlier in the year, as was planned.

Costs of producing the Newsletter are always rising, we do not want to increase the 25p issue cost, but now there will only be 3 issues a year.  We will continue to monitor the costs.

The extra amount raised on the insurance shown in this year’s figures, is due to the fact we never know how many societies will be paying into the scheme, and there was a revised premium figure given after we had decided on each society amount.  We hope to keep societies charges for this cover at a reasonable rate, but it will depend on increased premiums and number of societies.

Unfortunately we lose member societies each year.  When I was writing this I read the 1st AGM treasurer’s report I gave 22 years ago and it said the same thing then, that the running of the Federation depends on all societies participating and supporting all the events.  Then there were 53 societies, now sadly 35.

The affiliation fee for next year has to be set at this meeting.  We are in a good financial position and the Executive would propose we keep the fee at £ 30.00 for 2020.  This amount being due on the 1st January 2020. 

Council agreed to set the Affiliation Fees at £30 for 2017 – 2018

6 Remarks by Retiring President

Stuart 
7 Election of Officers
President
Jacqueline M White
Crosby Caledonian


Proposer:
West Derby Caledonian


Seconder
Liverpool Scots Association
West Derby outlined a short history of Jackie’s contribution to the Federation in proposing her as President.  Liverpool Scots Association.

Jackie was presented with the Chain of Office and thanked her proposers ….

She presented the Past Presidents’ Badge to Stuart Ross.

Vice President
Sandra Hull      
St Helens Caledonian






Proposer:
Liverpool Scots Association



Seconder:
Malpas
Liverpool Scots Association provided a short history of Sandra’s background in the Federation with seconder Malpas saying.

Sandra was invited to join top table and presented with her badge of office

Secretary
 John Thornhill Esq
Liverpool Scots Association 




Proposer:
Liverpool Scots Association



Seconder
Liverpool & Dist St Andrews
Asst Secretary      
Ann Mabbott      
Liverpool Scots Association





Proposer:
St Helens Caledonian



Seconder:
Maghull

Treasurer
Betty Smart
Frodsham and District





Proposer:
Helsby Caledonian



Seconder:
Frodsham
These three officers were proposed and agreed ‘en bloc’ and Ann was invited to join top table.

Nominations were received from the floor for the posts of Auditor.  
were elected. 
8 Amendments to Rule

No amendments to Rule had been proposed.
9 Conference 2020
The Secretary reported that the AGM and Annual Dinner and Highland Ball would be held over the weekend of 15th 16th 17th  May 2020 at the North Euston Hotel. 
10 Closing Remarks

The Chaplain, Sandy Mailer, invited everyone to join the Executive at the Service to be held on Sunday at 10 45am in the United Reformed Church, Agnew Road, followed by the procession to the cenotaph to lay the wreath with  refreshments afterwards in the church hall.

The Vice President thanked                                   for conducting the meeting so will.
The President thanked everyone for their contributions and closed the meeting at 11 20am.
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